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CALVARY EPISCOPAL CHURCH  

MINUTES OF VESTRY MEETING  

December 12, 2017 

  

The December vestry meeting was called to order by Sr. Warden Jewlon Morris at 6:09 pm, and the 

vestry said an opening prayer for the parish.   

 

Vestry Members Present: 

Leslie Amentini  Oscar Lozano  

Betty Best    Dorothy Lyons  

Greg Bethke   Scott McLemore 

  Roy Haley    Jewlon Morris 

Terry Jordan    Joyce Strimple 

Jason Kniss   Amber Zentis    

 

Also Present:  Fr. Paul Wehner – Rector, Rev. Lecia Brannon – Curate, Christian Iversen – 

Treasurer, 2018 vestry members-elect: Jim Kidda, Frank Lemkowitz, David Taylor  

Absent:  Bill Daw – Chancellor 

 

Inspired by the gift from the Henderson-Wessendorff Foundation to pay-off Calvary’s building 

loan, Terry Jordan led vestry in a devotional on thankfulness. 

 

Review of November Meeting Minutes 

• The minutes of the November 2017 vestry meeting were reviewed for accuracy and 

approved, following a motion to approve by Dorothy Lyons and a second by Betty Best. 

  

Treasurer’s Report 

• Treasurer Christian Iversen reviewed the November 2017 monthly finance report.  See 

Appendix A of Meeting Minutes for summary of the revenues and expenses.  Month-to-

date spending was $13,825.55 above revenue (i.e. deficit).  Year-to-date, spending is 

$14,756.83 above revenue (i.e. deficit).  The finance report was accepted following a 

motion by Jason Kniss, and a second by Roy Haley.   

• The number of monthly kiosk transactions since November 2016 is included in Appendix B 

of the Meeting Minutes. 

• 2018 pledges through today (December 12) totaled $531,060.00 from 115 pledgers.  

Additional pledges are expected in the coming weeks. 

• The proposed 2018 budget was discussed.  The budget is based on $666,750.00 in revenue 

and $664,714.38 in expenses.   

MOTION:  Accept the 2018 budget as presented and amended at the meeting.  The motion 

came out of the Finance Committee, so does not require a second.  The motion passed.  

 

Rector’s Report 

• Fr. Paul shared the advent schedule, which will be published in the bulletin.  Greening of 

the Church will occur on December 23, which is Saturday.  Participation is encouraged. 
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• Calvary’s Annual Church Meeting will be held on January 21, 2018.  Fr. Paul shared the 

agenda and assigned individuals to write reports for inclusion in the Annual Report. 

• The Annual Vestry Retreat is scheduled for February 2 (evening) and February 3.  A 

representative from Attack Poverty will speak on the evening of February 2.  

• Calvary will host the pre-council meeting for the Southwest Convocation on Sunday 

afternoon, February 4, 2018.  Amber Zentis and Kathy Haley are co-chairing the 

organization of the pre-meeting. 

 

Curate’s Report 

• Rev. Lecia shared that the Pastoral Care team has begun discussing their goals for next year. 

• Nancy Wilkes, Calvary’s deacon-in-training, gave a presentation to the Pastoral Care team 

on confidentiality. 

• A ‘Blue Service’ (a Service of Hope) was held on December 3rd.  There were 52 attendees. 

• Rev. Lecia is also starting to plan the adult education programs for next year. 

 

Sr. Warden Report 

• Sr. Warden Jewlon Morris reported on a presentation given by the Fort Bend Sheriff’s office 

on church security. 

 

Jr. Warden Report 

• Jr. Warden Terry Jordan reported on several items: 

o Brian Gamble caulked/sealed/repaired the frame around the ‘Jesus Window.’  Oscar 

Lozano helped him with the effort. 

o A quote was received for repairing the gutter on the 2nd story portion of the school.  

Terry is in discussion with the school about how to move forward. 

o A new Hobart commercial dishwasher has been ordered.  A Calvary family and the 

Calvary Foundation agreed to donate funds for the dishwasher, and last month, 

vestry approved $1,000, if needed.  This additional $1,000 is not needed. 

o Flood control:  A new flood assessment study by Costello Engineering and 

Surveying is not yet complete.  Calvary will have to wait for it to be finalized before 

receiving a copy.  Fr. Paul reported that Costello Engineering and Surveying will be 

making a presentation to the City of Rosenberg next Monday, December 18. 

• Further details of ongoing projects are in the Jr. Warden’s report (see the vestry packet). 

 

Committee Reports 

• The Newcomers and Bread Delivery report from Anne Scarborough was included in the 

vestry packet. 

 

New Business 

• None 

 

Old Business 

• None 
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Vestry said a closing prayer. 

 

At 7:29 pm, Vestry went into Executive Session. 

At 7:39 pm, Vestry came out of Executive Session. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:39 pm. 

   

Submitted by, 

Greg Bethke, Clerk 
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APPENDIX A:  Analysis of Revenues & Expenses – Summary – November 2017 

 
 

APPENDIX B:  Summary of Kiosk Transactions 

Kiosk Transactions 

Month/Year Number of Transactions Amount Pledgers Non-Pledgers 

November 2016 3 $210.00   

December 2016 11 $1,170.00   

January 2017 33 $3,150.00   

February 2017 23 $2,645.00  20 3 

March 2017 25 $3,627.00 21 4 

April 2017 33 $4,702.00 28 5 

May 2017 35 $4,659.00 25 10 

June 2017 28 $6,806.00 22 8 

July 2017 26 $4,140.00 19 7 

August 2017 21 $3,950.00 16 5 

September 2017 28 $6,324.00 20 8 

October 2017 35 $4,324.00 19 16 

November 2017 27 $5,295.00 15 12 

 


